
 

 
 

 
 

 
Gloucester Road    Tewkesbury   Glos   GL20 5TT   Member Services Tel: (01684) 272021  Fax: (01684) 272040 

Email: democraticservices@tewkesbury.gov.uk    Website: www.tewkesbury.gov.uk 

17 October 2016 
 

Committee Planning 

Date Tuesday, 25 October 2016 

Time of Meeting 9:00 am 

Venue Council Chamber 

 

ALL MEMBERS OF THE COMMITTEE ARE REQUESTED TO ATTEND 
 

 

for Sara J Freckleton 
Borough Solicitor 

 

Agenda 

 

1.   ANNOUNCEMENTS  
   
 When the continuous alarm sounds you must evacuate the building by the 

nearest available fire exit. Members and visitors should proceed to the 
visitors’ car park at the front of the building and await further instructions 
(staff should proceed to their usual assembly point). Please do not re-
enter the building unless instructed to do so.  
 
In the event of a fire any person with a disability should be assisted in 
leaving the building.   

 

   
2.   APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE AND SUBSTITUTIONS  
   
 To receive apologies for absence and advise of any substitutions.   
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3.   DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST  
   
 Pursuant to the adoption by the Council on 26 June 2012 of the 

Tewkesbury Borough Council Code of Conduct, effective from 1 July 
2012, as set out in Minute No. CL.34, Members are invited to declare any 
interest they may have in the business set out on the Agenda to which the 
approved Code applies. 

 

   
4.   MINUTES 1 - 15 
   
 To approve the Minutes of the meeting held on 27 September 2016.  
   
5.   DEVELOPMENT CONTROL - APPLICATIONS TO THE BOROUGH 

COUNCIL 
 

   
(a) Schedule  

  
To consider the accompanying Schedule of Planning Applications and 
proposals, marked Appendix “A”. 

 

  
6.   DEVELOPMENT CONTROL - APPLICATIONS TO THE COUNTY 

COUNCIL 
 

   
 To note the following decisions of Gloucestershire County Council: 

 
Site/Development 
 

Decision 

16/00761/CM 
Land at Shurdington Road 
Shurdington 
 
Variation of condition 2 of planning 
permission reference 
07/0016/TWMAJM, granted on 
22/08/2007[for sand extraction and 
ancillary development with 
restoration back to original levels 
by infilling with inert material], to 
permit the extraction of sand until 
31 October 2016 and restoration of 
the site by 31 August 2018. 
 

Application PERMITTED subject 
to conditions relating to 
commencement of the 
development; duration; working 
programme, phasing and direction 
of working; permitted 
development; removal of plant 
and machinery; hours of working; 
noise, lighting; water protection 
and pollution; access, traffic and 
protection of the highway; 
landscaping; restoration; and 
aftercare, for the following 
summary of reasons: 
 
The Mineral Planning Authority 
considers that the time delay is 
justified if the remaining useful 
mineral resource can be extracted 
over the course of the next few 
months and a satisfactory 
restoration scheme can still be 
secured, even if delayed by 2 
years.  The site is not considered 
to be visually prominent and there 
are no overriding biodiversity 
reasons why the restoration would 
negatively impact in terms of 
biodiversity interest on the site. 
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The extraction of mineral is an 
acceptable form of development 
in the Green Belt which does not 
cause any material harm and is in 
accordance with Paragraph 90 of 
the National Planning Policy 
Framework.  The proposal will 
facilitate an acceptable restoration 
of a Green Belt site to an 
agricultural after-use in 
accordance with Policy E9 of the 
Minerals Local Plan.  The Mineral 
Planning Authority considers that 
any adverse potential pollution 
effects can be mitigated through 
appropriate planning conditions in 
accordance with Policy DC1 of the 
Minerals Local Plan and there are 
no material considerations that 
indicate that the application 
should be refused. 
 

16/01000/LA3 
Cheltenham West Community Fire 
Station 
Tewkesbury Road 
Uckington 
 
Extension to existing fence. 

Application PERMITTED subject 
to conditions relating to the 
commencement and scope of 
development for the following 
summary of reasons: 
 
With the detailed planning 
conditions attached the detailed 
design, scale and character are 
considered acceptable and 
appropriate given its location. 
There are not considered to be 
any unacceptable adverse 
impacts on neighbouring amenity 
or on the openness of the Green 
Belt arising from the development. 
The fence will contribute to 
minimising the noise generated by 
operational activities of the Fire 
Service. The development 
accords with national and local 
planning policy and guidance.  

 

   
7.   CURRENT APPEALS AND APPEAL DECISIONS UPDATE 16 - 23 
   
 To consider current Planning and Enforcement Appeals and CLG Appeal 

Decisions. 
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8.   ADVANCED SITE VISITS BRIEFING 24 
   
 To note those applications which have been identified as being subject to 

a Committee Site Visit on the Friday prior to the Planning Committee 
meeting at which they will be considered.  

 

   
 

DATE OF NEXT MEETING 

TUESDAY, 22 NOVEMBER 2016 

COUNCILLORS CONSTITUTING COMMITTEE 

Councillors: R E Allen, R A Bird, Mrs G F Blackwell, D M M Davies, M Dean,                                           
R D East (Vice-Chair), J H Evetts (Chair), D T Foyle, Mrs M A Gore, Mrs J Greening,                             
Mrs A Hollaway, Mrs E J MacTiernan, J R Mason, A S Reece, T A Spencer, Mrs P E Stokes,                   
P D Surman, R J E Vines and P N Workman  

  

 
 
Substitution Arrangements  
 
The Council has a substitution procedure and any substitutions will be announced at the 
beginning of the meeting. 
 
Recording of Meetings  
 
Please be aware that the proceedings of this meeting may be recorded and this may include 
recording of persons seated in the public gallery or speaking at the meeting. Please notify the 
Democratic Services Officer if you have any objections to this practice and the Chairman will 
take reasonable steps to ensure that any request not to be recorded is complied with.  
 
Any recording must take place in such a way as to ensure that the view of Councillors, Officers, 
the public and press is not obstructed. The use of flash photography and/or additional lighting 
will not be allowed unless this has been discussed and agreed in advance of the meeting.  



TEWKESBURY BOROUGH COUNCIL 
 

 
Minutes of a Meeting of the Planning Committee held at the Council Offices, 

Gloucester Road, Tewkesbury on Tuesday, 27 September 2016                      
commencing at 9:00 am 

 

 
Present: 

 
Chair Councillor J H Evetts 
Vice Chair Councillor R D East 

 
and Councillors: 

 
R E Allen, R A Bird, Mrs G F Blackwell, M Dean, D T Foyle, Mrs M A Gore, Mrs J Greening,       
Mrs A Hollaway, Mrs E J MacTiernan, J R Mason, A S Reece, T A Spencer, Mrs P E Stokes,                

P D Surman, H A E Turbyfield (Substitute for R A Bird), R J E Vines and P N Workman 
 
 

PL.33 ANNOUNCEMENTS  

33.1  The evacuation procedure, as noted on the Agenda, was advised to those present. 

33.2   Members were reminded that, at its meeting on 17 May 2016, the Council had 
confirmed the Scheme for Public Speaking at Planning Committee as a permanent 
arrangement.  The Chair gave a brief outline of the scheme and the procedure for 
Planning Committee meetings.  

PL.34 APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE AND SUBSTITUTIONS  

34.1  Apologies for absence had been received from Councillors R A Bird and                             
D M M Davies.  Councillor H A E Turbyfield would be acting as a substitute for the 
meeting.  

PL.35 DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST  

35.1 The Committee’s attention was drawn to the Tewkesbury Borough Council Code of 
Conduct which was adopted by the Council on 26 June 2012 and took effect from 
1 July 2012. 
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35.2 The following declarations were made: 

Councillor Application 
No./Item 

Nature of Interest 
(where disclosed) 

Declared 
Action in 
respect of 
Disclosure 

Mrs G F 
Blackwell 

16/00638/FUL  
208A Cheltenham 
Road East, 
Churchdown. 

16/00441/FUL 
Clovelly,                   
Belmont Avenue, 
Hucclecote. 

Is a Member of 
Churchdown and 
Hucclecote Parish 
Councils but does not 
participate in 
planning matters. 

Would speak 
and vote. 

Mrs M A Gore 16/00803/OBM 
Land North East of 
Duckstone House, 
Dean Lane,                
Stoke Orchard. 

Is a Borough 
Councillor for the 
area. 

Had sat in a number 
of meetings and had 
a lot of discussions 
regarding the Section 
106 Agreement but 
not specifically in 
relation to this 
application. 

Would speak 
and vote. 

J R Mason 16/00534/FUL 
Great House,  
Castle Street, 
Winchcombe. 

16/00712/LBC 
Great House,  
Castle Street, 
Winchcombe. 

Is a Member of 
Winchcombe Parish 
Council but does not 
participate in 
planning matters. 

Would speak 
and vote. 

Mrs P E Stokes 16/00638/FUL  
208A Cheltenham 
Road East, 
Churchdown. 

Is a Member of 
Churchdown Parish 
Council but does not 
participate in 
planning matters. 

Would speak 
and vote. 

R J E Vines 16/00441/FUL 
Clovelly,                
Belmont Avenue, 
Hucclecote. 

Is a Gloucestershire 
County Councillor for 
the area. 

Would speak 
and vote. 

P N Workman 16/00623/FUL                
6 The Mews,                
Back of Avon, 
Tewkesbury. 

16/00759/FUL                  
2 High Street, 

Is a Member of 
Tewkesbury Town 
Council but does not 
participate in 
planning matters. 

Would speak 
and vote. 
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Tewkesbury. 

P N Workman 16/00818/FUL              
Old Yard Cottage, 
Twyning Green, 
Twyning. 

The applicant is his 
tenant. 

Would speak 
and vote. 

35.3  There were no further declarations made on this occasion. 

PL.36 MINUTES  

36.1  The Minutes of the meeting held on 30 August 2016, copies of which had been 
circulated, were approved as a correct record and signed by the Chair. 

PL.37 DEVELOPMENT CONTROL - APPLICATIONS TO THE BOROUGH COUNCIL  

 Schedule  

37.1  The Development Manager submitted a Schedule comprising planning applications 
and proposals with recommendations thereon.  Copies of this had been circulated 
to Members as Appendix A to the Agenda for the meeting.  The objections to, 
support for, and observations upon the various applications as referred to in 
Appendix 1 attached to these Minutes were presented to the Committee and duly 
taken into consideration by them prior to decisions being made on those 
applications. 

16/00257/FUL – Part Parcel 7812, Lawn Road, Ashleworth 

37.2  This application was for change of use of land to a gypsy site for two pitches 
including laying of hardstanding and erection of associated ancillary building. 

37.3  The Chair indicated that there were no public speakers for this application.  The 
Officer recommendation was to permit the application and he sought a motion from 
the floor.  It was proposed and seconded that the application be permitted in 
accordance with the Officer recommendation.  Upon being put to the vote, it was 

RESOLVED That the application be PERMITTED in accordance with the 
Officer recommendation. 

16/00534/FUL – Great House, Castle Street, Winchcombe 

37.4  This application was for the erection of a single storey extension. 

37.5  The Chair indicated that there were no public speakers for this item.  The Officer 
recommendation was to permit the application and he invited a motion from the 
floor.  It was proposed and seconded that the application be permitted in 
accordance with the Officer recommendation.  Upon being taken to the vote, it was 

RESOLVED  That the application be PERMITTED in accordance with the 
Officer recommendation. 

16/00712/LBC– Great House, Castle Street, Winchcombe 

37.6  This was a listed building consent application for the erection of a single storey 
extension.  It was noted that the vehicular access gates no longer formed part of 
the application. 
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37.7 The Chair indicated that there were no public speakers for this item.  The Officer 
recommendation was to grant consent and he invited a motion from the floor.  It 
was proposed and seconded that the application be granted consent in 
accordance with the Officer recommendation.  Upon being taken to the vote, it was 

RESOLVED That the application be GRANTED CONSENT in accordance 
with the Officer recommendation. 

16/00623/FUL – 6 The Mews, Back of Avon, Tewkesbury 

37.8  This application was for the replacement of existing windows with cream UPVC 
windows and a replacement door on the front elevation. 

37.9  The Chair indicated that there were no public speakers for this item.  The Officer 
recommendation was to permit the application and he sought a motion from the 
floor.  It was proposed and seconded that the application be permitted in 
accordance with the Officer recommendation.  The proposer of the motion 
indicated that he did not generally like to see UPVC windows within Tewkesbury 
Town but he felt that there was no other choice in this case.  Upon being put to the 
vote, it was 

RESOLVED That the application be PERMITTED in accordance with the 
Officer recommendation. 

16/00759/FUL – 2 High Street, Tewkesbury 

37.10  This application was for a change of use at ground floor level only from retail (A1) 
to a betting shop (sui generis) and painting of the shop front. 

37.11  The Chair advised that, although someone had registered to speak in favour of the 
application, they were not present at the meeting.  The Officer recommendation 
was to permit the application and he sought a motion from the floor.  It was 
proposed and seconded that the application be permitted.  The proposer of the 
motion noted that Tewkesbury Civic Society was keen to ensure that the glazed 
shop windows would be left with clear glass, as it was currently, and that 
bookmakers’ advertisements would be restricted to the rear of the window display 
boards as opposed to on the frontage glass which would have an adverse impact 
on the streetscene.  The Planning Officer indicated that one of the recommended 
conditions required the details of the shop front display to be submitted to, and 
approved in writing by, the local planning authority.  Upon being taken to the vote, 
it was 

RESOLVED That the application be PERMITTED in accordance with the 
Officer recommendation. 

16/00818/FUL – Old Yard Cottage, Twyning Green, Twyning 

37.12  This application was to replace the existing garage with a new outbuilding. 

37.13  The Chair indicated that there were no public speakers for this application.  The 
Officer recommendation was to permit the application and he invited a motion from 
the floor.  It was proposed and seconded that the application be permitted in 
accordance with the Officer recommendation.  Upon being taken to the vote, it was 

RESOLVED That the application be PERMITTED in accordance with the 
Officer recommendation. 

16/00729/FUL – Part Parcel 2269, Off Fleet Lane, Twyning 

37.14  It was noted that this application, for the removal of condition 15 (foul sewerage 
improvements) attached to 13/01205/FUL, had been WITHDRAWN. 
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16/00803/OBM – Land North East of Duckstone House, Dean Lane, Stoke 
Orchard 

37.15  This application was for the modification of a Section 106 Agreement for release 
from the obligation to transfer the Public Open Space to the Council. 

37.16  The Chair invited Richard Chatham, Chair of Stoke Orchard and Tredington Parish 
Council, to address the Committee.  Mr Chatham indicated that the Parish Council 
wished to register its objection to the application in the strongest way.  This was 
based on a number of facts, including the applicant being named in the original 
Section 106 Agreement.  The terms of the Section 106 were triggered in 2007 by 
the occupancy of the first residential unit in the relevant development; the terms 
were yet to be complied with and the Public Open Space had been denied to the 
community as a result of the applicant’s actions.  In the past 10 years, more than 
60 new residential units had been built or approved within this area of the village; 
there were now over 220 dwellings throughout the whole village which was 160 
more than the designated Planning department quota for the village.  The small 
area of Public Open Space was the only undeveloped area on the north side of the 
main road through the village and was pivotal both in its aspect and as a facility for 
the community.  The Parish Council was adamant that it was best suited to 
maintain and uphold the Public Open Space for the benefit of the community it 
served.  The Parish Council was about to become responsible for the Public Open 
Space on the Orchard site and would be well placed to maintain and uphold both 
sites in a combined contract.  The past and present Members of the Parish 
Council, in association with the Officers and relevant Councillors of the Borough 
Council, had actively pursued the resolution of the terms of the Section 106 for the 
past nine years and, amongst the main documents which had changed hands, 
there were plans by the Borough Council to invoke legal action to obtain the said 
land due to the refusal to comply with the terms of the Section 106.  The statement 
at Paragraph 3.2 of the Officer report, “the applicant has fenced and maintained 
the area since 2007” was considered to be misleading and Mr Chatham made 
reference to an email from a former Borough Councillor for the area, dated 2 April 
2014, which stated that “the last I heard was that the owner was intending to finish 
the fencing, level the rest of the soil, and then probably turf the area”.  The Parish 
Council was concerned that private control of the Public Open Space may, in light 
of the historic facts, prevent unfettered and unconditional access for the benefit of 
the community; indeed, the letter of response to the Parish Council comments on 
this application suggested restrictions as to the proposed layout and use of the 
area.  To ensure ongoing benefit, the Parish Council insisted that ownership and 
control must be in the hands of the community itself.  On the basis of these facts, 
the Parish Council strongly objected to the application. 

37.17  The Chair indicated that the Officer recommendation was to approve the 
application and he sought a motion from the floor.  It was proposed and seconded 
that the application be refused as the proposed modification to the Section 106 
Agreement would not serve the purpose of the obligations equally well as it was 
only transfer of the Public Open Space land into public ownership that was likely to 
secure the safe and unfettered access by the public to this Public Open Space.  
The proposer of the motion felt that allowing the applicant to retain the Public Open 
Space was not justified; the transfer of the public amenity land to the Borough 
Council had been a material consideration when the revised application for 10 
residential units had been permitted in 2007 and also in respect of the other two 
applications detailed on Page No. 261 of the Officer report.  During the 
consultation prior to the approval of the application, the Council’s Conservation 
Officer had stated that the proposed houses would have a negative impact on the 
rural character of the lane and the land had been allocated as Public Open Space 
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to help offset the harm.  Since 2007, the Borough and Parish Councils had tried to 
secure the transfer of the land and, during her time as a Borough Councillor, she 
had attended several meetings and exchanged many emails in relation to the 
issue.  In April 2016, the Borough Council had started legal proceedings against 
the applicant in order to secure the transfer of land.  Whilst the applicant claimed 
that the Public Open Space had been levelled out and seeded, and that fencing 
had been erected, the Council’s Economic and Community Development Officer 
had stated that no improvements or maintenance had taken place.  This was 
supported by images on Google Maps which showed that the area had only been 
partly fenced to hip height and there was no evidence of any landscaping.  Section 
106 of the Town and Country Planning Act 1990 set out that “a person against 
whom a planning obligation is enforceable may, at any time after the expiry of the 
relevant period, apply to the appropriate authority for the obligation (a) to have 
effect subject to such modifications as may be specified in the application…”, 
however, based on the evidence, she did not feel there was anything to justify a 
modification in this instance.  The obligation continued to serve a useful purpose 
and the land could be used for its intended purpose once it had been transferred to 
the Borough Council.  On that basis she felt that the application should be refused 
and action taken to ensure the transfer of the land as required by the applicant. 

37.18  The Planning Officer explained that, in terms of the application before Members 
and the guidance in Section 106 of the Town and Country Planning Act, it was very 
clear that the issue was around the intended purpose of the Section 106 obligation 
and whether a modification would serve that purpose equally well.  In this instance 
the purpose was to provide land for Public Open Space.  The land was to be 
fenced and provided in a condition suitable to be transferred to the Borough 
Council as set out in the Agreement.  Tewkesbury Borough Council was in the 
process of trying to complete the transfer and intended to take court action to allow 
that to happen.  The applicant had done what was requested in terms of providing 
the land and carrying out planting and fencing; the issue was purely to do with the 
transfer and who owned and controlled the land.  The applicant had suggested that 
he could continue to control the land, which was in a condition appropriate for use 
as Public Open Space, and had submitted that the land could, and would, be 
maintained as Public Open Space, as required by the legal agreement.  The 
applicant was arguing that the purpose of the original obligation would equally be 
served by him retaining control of the land. 

37.19  A Member indicated that this was an unusual application for the Planning 
Committee to determine and he questioned whether enforcement action could be 
taken against the applicant failing to fulfil the Section 106 requirements.  The 
proposer of the motion explained that the landowner had failed to maintain the land 
as Public Open Space for the last nine years and he had also erected signage on 
the land to advertise housing which she did not consider to be appropriate.  She 
did not believe that the purpose of maintaining the land as Public Open Space 
would be served equally well by allowing the applicant to retain control rather than 
transferring the land to the Borough Council.  The Borough Solicitor clarified that 
enforcement action was going to be taken to require the transfer of land to 
Tewkesbury Borough Council; however, the applicant had taken advantage of the 
provisions of the Section 106 and submitted an application asking to modify the 
Agreement so that the land ownership remained with him.  Clarification was 
provided that the conditions relating to the provision of Public Open Space and 
access to that space remained enforceable, as such, the obligations as intended 
when they were made would still be engaged and the Borough Council could still 
use its enforcement powers to address any restriction.  Whilst the land had to be 
made available for public use, and any attempt to lock the access would be in 
breach of the agreement, this did not make it a Parish Council facility.  The 
proposed modification did not vary the other provisions of the Agreement and, 
therefore, effectively ownership of the land would be the only difference.  In terms 

6



PL.27.09.16 

of the advertisement, the Planning Officer indicated that consideration would need 
to be given as to whether there was a conflict with the original purposes of the 
Section 106 Agreement and a judgement would need to be made in terms of any 
potential enforcement issues.  A Member queried whether the applicant could still 
appeal against a decision to refuse the application and confirmation was provided 
that it would be subject to the usual appeal provisions. 

37.20  In response to a Member query regarding enforcement, the Borough Solicitor 
explained that it was not a question of expediency; whilst enforcement action was 
usually taken at the discretion of the local authority where there had been a 
planning breach, a Section 106 Agreement was a contract with the Council and 
was ultimately enforceable by injunction.  A Member expressed the view that the 
land looked to be quite well maintained and the applicant had already paid a 
commuted sum for future maintenance and environmental improvements which 
seemed more than adequate.  The Planning Officer confirmed that this contribution 
was required prior to the transfer of the land; the applicant was also required to lay 
out the land and carry out any enclosures and planting.  Once that had been done, 
consideration would be given to the transfer and future maintenance would be 
factored into the contract in terms of the sum of money required.  The applicant 
had laid out the land and paid the money for future maintenance, however, the 
transfer had not taken place and the issue of who would own the land going 
forward was the issue currently being debated.   

37.21  A Member questioned whether play equipment would be allowed on the land and 
the Planning Officer advised that this depended upon the interpretation of the 
original Agreement; whilst she did not see any reason why the land could not be 
used for community events, the physical presence of play equipment could be 
seen as inhibiting the use of the Public Open Space.  The supporting statement 
submitted with the application suggested that the applicant would enter into a 
covenant not to use or permit the use of the land for any purpose other than open 
space for use by the general public; not to erect any buildings or structures 
thereon; and to permit public access at all times.  A Deed of Variation had been 
submitted with the application which set out the proposed modifications, including 
a detailed management and maintenance regime.  The applicant had agreed to the 
idea of a Parish noticeboard, however, the suggestion of a bus shelter would need 
further consideration as it was a structure which did not comply with the Variation.  
A Member indicated that, whilst he could see the community benefit of both a 
Parish noticeboard and a bus shelter, he could not say the same about an 
advertisement for housing.  The Borough Solicitor advised that, in her view, the 
advertisement did not prevent the public from using the land any more than a 
Parish noticeboard; however, Officers could investigate whether there were any 
other planning constraints upon his advertisement. 

37.22  A Member drew attention to Page No. 261, Paragraph 3.2 of the Officer report, 
which stated that the applicant undertook regular maintenance including mowing 
the grass no less than three times per year.  She felt that any responsible Parish 
Council would know that the grass needed to be mowed every week during the 
summer and less frequently during winter.  Whilst the applicant claimed to have 
maintained the land in accordance with the Agreement, there was photographic 
evidence to suggest otherwise and she questioned why enforcement action had 
not been taken sooner.  It was an onerous and expensive task for the Borough 
Council to maintain Public Open Space; however, if it was transferred as set out in 
the Section 106 Agreement, it could be handed over to the Parish Council, in 
accordance with its wishes, and be assured that the land would be cared for 
appropriately.  If the applicant was released from the requirement to transfer the 
Public Open Space to the Borough Council, she was sure this would be to its 
detriment. 
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37.23   Upon being put to the vote, it was 

RESOLVED  That the application be REFUSED as the proposed modification 
to the Section 106 Agreement would not serve the purpose of 
the obligations equally well as it was only transfer of the Public 
Open Space land into public ownership that was likely to secure 
the safe and unfettered access by the public to this Public Open 
Space. 

16/00177/FUL – Part Parcel 3400, Columbine Road, Walton Cardiff 

37.24  This was a hybrid application for outline planning permission for up to 275 
dwellings, with all matters reserved except for access, and full planning permission 
for the construction of a new link road south of John Moore Primary School, 
including landscaping and drainage works.  The Committee had visited the 
application site on Friday 23 September 2016. 

37.25  The Planning Officer advised that the National Grid had submitted an objection in 
relation to the proposed road linking the two residential parcels which was located 
along a gas pipeline running through the site.  National Grid had confirmed that 
there may be a technical solution to this concern which could be resolved through 
the reserved matters application.  Since the publication of the Committee papers, 
the National Grid had confirmed that it would remove the objection subject to a 
condition that would prevent the commencement of development until a schedule 
of works to ensure the safe operation of the gas pipeline had been submitted to, 
and approved in writing by, the local planning authority.  The proposed condition 
was included on the Additional Representations Sheet, attached at Appendix 1. 

37.26 The Chair invited the applicant’s representative, Nick Rawlings, to address the 
Committee.  Mr Rawlings explained that this planning application was the result of 
several months of discussions with Officers and the local community.  Neither 
Wheatpieces nor Ashchurch Rural Parish Councils had any objection to the 
proposal and the Officer recommendation was that authority be delegated to the 
Development Manager to approve the application, subject to no objections being 
received from technical consultees and the inclusion of suitable conditions.  It was 
noted that the proposed number of dwellings had been reduced from up to 295 
dwellings to up to 275 dwellings on the basis of the concerns raised.  There had 
been significant consultation with the Environment Agency and the Lead Local 
Flood Authority and neither had objected.  The other key consideration was the 
strategic and local highway network.  Highways England and the Highways 
Authority had asked for further work to be undertaken to assess the potential 
impact and the results had been reviewed over a number of months.  Following the 
submission of that work, no objections had been raised subject to mitigation.  The 
development would make a significant contribution to the Council’s housing land 
supply requirement and it would provide 40% affordable housing as well as a 
number of other Section 106 contributions including £1.3M towards school pre-
school and primary education and £330,000 towards an extension to the 
Wheatpieces Community Centre, which the Parish Council had advised was 
operating at capacity.  It was a sustainable development which would link with the 
existing Wheatpieces development and Tewkesbury Town Centre was within easy 
walking distance.  He noted that the applicant was based in Tewkesbury and, if 
Members were minded to approve the application, the first new homes would be 
available in 2017. 
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37.27  The Chair confirmed that the Officer recommendation was that authority be 
delegated to the Development Manager to approve the application, subject to 
additional conditions as necessary and completion of a Section 106 Agreement, 
and he sought a motion from the floor.  It was proposed and seconded that 
authority be delegated to the Development Manager to approve the application in 
accordance with the Officer recommendation.  

37.28 A Member indicated that the Flood Risk Management Group frequently discussed 
the problems associated with the ongoing maintenance of attenuation ponds and 
other sustainable drainage systems (SuDS) and she questioned why the proposed 
Section 106 Agreement did not include a contribution in that respect.  The Planning 
Officer explained that one of the recommended conditions was that the reserved 
matters application be accompanied by details of the foul and surface water 
drainage strategy, including a SuDS maintenance plan for all SuDS/attenuation 
features, which must be approved by the local planning authority.  At this stage it 
was unclear what the flood attenuation measures would be and therefore it was 
difficult to work out the cost of future maintenance.  As part of the SuDS would be 
in Public Open Space, the maintenance schedule would form part of the Section 
106 Agreement.  Maintenance would be considered as part of the reserved matters 
application in consultation with whoever would be taking on the Public Open 
Space.  The Member went on to indicate that the existing SuDS for the 
Wheatpieces development had not been properly maintained and she was keen to 
ensure that someone took responsibility so this was not repeated.  The Planning 
Officer clarified that there would be surface water attenuation measures in the 
Public Open Space and there would be a clause in the Section 106 Agreement to 
ensure that there was a schedule of maintenance in place; this would be the case 
regardless of whether the land was adopted by the Borough Council or a private 
management company ultimately became responsible.  Upon being taken to the 
vote, it was 

RESOLVED That authority be DELEGATED to the Development Manager to 
APPROVE the application, subject to additional conditions as 
necessary and completion of a Section 106 Agreement. 

16/00553/APP – Burhill Farm, Buckland 

37.29  This application was for a new steel framed and cladded agricultural building. 

37.30  The Planning Officer explained that the General Permitted Development Order 
allowed certain types of agricultural development to be constructed under 
permitted development rights; however, the applicant was required to apply to the 
local planning authority to notify of their intention.  The local planning authority then 
had the opportunity to either grant or refuse the proposal, or to seek prior approval 
for certain details.  The current application followed an application for prior 
notification of agricultural development where it had been determined that details 
of the siting, design and external appearance of the building were required due to 
its location within the Area of Outstanding Natural Beauty.  The proposed 
agricultural building would be sited approximately 80m from existing agricultural 
buildings, and adjoining a Public Right of Way, and was not considered to be 
acceptable in terms of the visual impact or the design and use of materials.  It was 
therefore recommended that prior approval be refused.  A Member queried 
whether any alternative locations had been suggested to the applicant as being 
more appropriate for the building and he was informed that the local planning 
authority was only required to assess whether the proposal put forward was 
acceptable.  The recommendation to refuse had been made on a policy basis as 
new agricultural buildings should be well sited in relation to existing buildings; in 
this case it was very much separate.  A Member questioned whether the applicant 
was required to submit details as to what the building would be used for and was 
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informed that, whilst it had to be for agricultural use to meet the test of the General 
Permitted Development Order, the full use did not need to be disclosed. 

37.31  The Chair invited the applicant, John Hutcheon, to address the Committee.  Mr 
Hutcheon indicated that the reasons for the application had been well documented, 
both in reference to the need for, and siting of, the barn.  The building needed to 
be large enough for the storing of a tractor and grass management equipment and 
for reasons of security and protection from the weather.  He was happy to use 
materials to suit the requirements of the Committee, both in style and colour, and 
the height of the eaves could be reduced, provided that they were high enough for 
the machinery.  He pointed out that the siting had been determined by the 
gradients of the retained land.  There were no adjacent watercourses and drainage 
from the roof would be catered for by a soakaway.  There was no requirement for 
an electricity supply and access to the site from the existing track would not 
impede local traffic or affect walkers or horse riders as there was good visibility in 
both directions. 

37.32  The Chair confirmed that the Officer recommendation was for prior approval to be 
refused and he sought a motion from the floor.  It was proposed and seconded that 
prior approval be granted.  The proposer of the motion indicated that, although the 
Borough was predominantly rural, farming and agriculture had particular 
requirements which were not always acknowledged in planning terms.  The 
applicant had explained what the building was needed for and why the site had 
been chosen and he felt it would be unhelpful to refuse the application.  The 
Planning Officer reiterated that Policy AGR5 of the Local Plan stated that 
proposals for the erection of agricultural buildings would be permitted provided that 
the proposal was well sited in relation to existing buildings and landscape features 
in order to minimise the impact upon the landscape, particularly in regard to the 
Area of Outstanding Natural Beauty.  It was accepted that agricultural buildings 
were required by farms and there was no argument in that respect, however, it was 
felt that the location, some 80m away from the collection of existing farm buildings; 
the size of the proposed building, which would measure 12m x 6m and would be 
5.5m in height; and its location, only 11m from the Public Right of Way and within 
the Area of Outstanding Natural Beauty, were unacceptable in planning terms.  
Whilst the site could potentially be better utilised, Officers had to consider the 
proposal that had been put forward by the applicant and it was recommended for 
refusal on those grounds. 

37.33 The Chair indicated that the applicant had offered to reduce the height of the 
building, and to comply with whatever materials the Committee felt would be 
acceptable, which would mitigate the impact on the landscape to a greater extent, 
and he queried whether it would be appropriate to delegate authority to the 
Development Manager in order to agree those modifications.  The Planning Officer 
confirmed that, if Members were minded to approve the application, it could be 
subject to appropriate conditions as suggested in terms of materials.  A Member 
was of the opinion that the best way forward was to defer the application to enable 
Officers to have further discussions with the applicant and for the Committee to 
visit the application in order to assess the impact on the Area of Outstanding 
Natural Beauty.  The Planning Officer explained that, unfortunately, there was no 
time to defer the application for a site visit as this would mean that it could not be 
determined within the required period and would automatically be approved.   

37.34 A Member went on to raise concern as to why the applicant wanted the building to 
be located so far away from the existing buildings as materials could more easily 
be stolen from outlying areas and she questioned if he had given an indication as 
to why it was located in that position.  In response, the Planning Officer indicated 
that there was an issue regarding the ownership of the other agricultural buildings 
on the farm; he understood that the farm was leased so the ownership was 
changing.  One of the reasons for the proposed siting of the new building was that 
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it was on land which the applicant fully controlled.  The Member drew attention to 
Page No. 290, Paragraph 5.1 of the Officer report, which set out that the applicant 
had stated that the building could not be sited near to other buildings due to them 
being outside of their ownership after December 2016.  She did not feel the 
Committee should be making a decision based on what may or may not happen in 
the future when the proposal was unacceptable at this time.  A Member indicated 
that she was supportive of the proposal to approve the prior approval but felt that it 
should be on the basis of the applicant’s offer to change the materials and reduce 
the height of the building.  The proposer and seconder of the motion to grant the 
prior approval indicated that they were happy to amend the proposal on that basis 
and, upon being put to the vote, it was 

RESOLVED  That prior approval be APPROVED, subject to conditions 
relating to the materials and height of the building. 

15/00693/FUL – Land at Starcroft Lane, Main Road, Minsterworth 

37.35  This application was for the variation of conditions 2 and 3 of planning permission 
13/00179/FUL to allow permanent use of land for four travellers’ pitches with 
associated works and landscaping and amendments to layout.  The Committee 
had visited the application site on Friday 23 September 2016. 

37.36  The Chair indicated that there were no public speakers for this item.  The Officer 
recommendation was to permit the application and he sought a motion from the 
floor. It was proposed and seconded that the application be permitted in 
accordance with the Officer recommendation.  A Member suggested that the 
landscaping could be enhanced and the Planning Officer confirmed that this could 
be dealt with by condition.  Upon being taken to the vote, it was 

RESOLVED That the application be PERMITTED in accordance with the 
 Officer recommendation. 

15/00769/FUL – 39 St Michael’s Avenue, Bishop’s Cleeve 

37.37 This application was for the retention of a fence to the north.   

37.38  The Chair indicated that there were no public speakers for this item.  The Officer 
recommendation was to permit the application and he sought a motion from the 
floor.  It was proposed and seconded that the application be permitted in 
accordance with the Officer recommendation and, upon being taken to the vote, it 
was 

RESOLVED  That the application be PERMITTED in accordance with the 
Officer recommendation. 

16/00638/FUL – 208A Cheltenham Road East, Churchdown 

37.39  This application was for the addition of an extended internal first floor, removal of 
existing chimney and insertion of rooflights. 

37.40  The Chair indicated that there were no public speakers for this item.  The Officer 
recommendation was to permit the application and he sought a motion from the 
floor.  It was proposed and seconded that the application be permitted in 
accordance with the Officer recommendation and, upon being put to the vote, it 
was 

RESOLVED That the application be PERMITTED in accordance with the 
Officer recommendation. 
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16/00441/FUL – Clovelly, Belmont Avenue, Hucclecote 

37.41  This application was for the erection of a dwelling. 

37.42  The Chair indicated that there were no public speakers for this item.  The Officer 
recommendation was to delegate authority to the Development Manager to permit 
the application, subject to no substantive planning objections which had not 
previously been addressed being raised during the extended consultation period.  
It was proposed and seconded that authority be delegated to the Development 
Manager to permit the application in accordance with the Officer recommendation.  
Upon being taken to the vote, it was 

RESOLVED That authority be DELEGATED to the Development Manager to 
PERMIT the application, subject to no substantive planning 
objections which had not previously been addressed being 
raised during the extended consultation period. 

PL.38 CURRENT APPEALS AND APPEAL DECISIONS UPDATE  

38.1  Attention was drawn to the current appeals and appeal decisions update, circulated 
at Pages No. 31-37.  Members were asked to consider the current planning and 
enforcement appeals received and the Department of Communities and Local 
Government appeal decisions issued.  

38.2   A Member was sad to see that application 15/01007/FUL, Vine Tree Farm, The 
Wharf, Coombe Hill - for a proposed replacement dwelling with attached garage 
building; hard and soft landscaping and provision of a new access and driveway 
(revised scheme) - had been allowed by the Inspector at appeal.  The Planning 
Officer indicated that this disappointment was shared by the Planning team. 

38.3  It was 

RESOLVED That the current appeals and appeal decisions update be 
NOTED. 

PL.39 ADVANCED SITE VISITS BRIEFING  

39.1  Attention was drawn to the Advanced Site Visits Briefing, circulated at Page No. 38, 
which set out those applications that had been identified as ones which would be 
subject to a Committee Site Visit on the Friday prior to the Planning Committee 
meeting at which they would be considered. Members were asked to note the 
applications contained within the briefing. 

39.2  It was 

RESOLVED That the Advanced Site Visits Briefing be NOTED. 

 The meeting closed at 10:25 am 
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Appendix 1 
 
 
SCHEDULE OF PLANNING APPLICATIONS 
ADDITIONAL REPRESENTATIONS 
 

Date: 27 September 2016 
 
The following is a list of the additional representations received since the schedule of 
applications was prepared and includes background papers received up to and including the 
Monday before the Meeting. 
A general indication of the content is given but it may be necessary to elaborate at the Meeting. 
 

Page 
No 

Item 
No 

 

219 1 16/00257/FUL  

Part Parcel 7812, Lawn Road, Ashleworth 

Consultations & Representations 

The Landscape Officer has been consulted in respect of the current proposal and 
has raised no objection subject to appropriate planning conditions. The originally 
proposed close board fence has now been omitted from the application proposals 
and it is considered by the Landscape Officer that the application would not have 
an adverse effect on the landscape setting of the Landscape Protection Area. 

Recommended conditions should include the following:- 

• Comprehensive landscaping scheme 

• Landscape management   

• Replanting and management of the existing woodland belt parallel to Lawn 
Road 

• Compliance with BS5837:2012 Trees in relation to design, demolition and 
construction: Recommendations to protect trees along the site frontage.  

• Access road detail  

229 2 & 3 16/00534/FUL & 16/00712/LBC 

Great House, Castle Street, Winchcombe 

Consultations & Representations 

A letter of support has been received from a local resident: 

Great House is a large house. An extension will provide a logically sized 
kitchen/breakfast room space, more suitable for the house. The extension 
proposed is to be set back from the road and will be partially screened by the 
existing high boundary wall which encloses the street scene in this area. 

Proposal Description for 16/00712/LBC 

Please note that the description of development is amended to "Single storey 
extension" only, the vehicular access gates no longer form part of the scheme. 
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254 7 16/00729/FUL  

Part Parcel 2269, Off Fleet Lane, Twyning 

Letter received from applicant – confirming that they wish to withdraw their 
planning application for removal of Condition 15. 

264 9 16/00177/FUL  

Part Parcel 3400, Columbine Road, Walton Cardiff, Tewkesbury  

Update on High Pressure Gas Pipeline 

National Grid has now confirmed that it would remove the holding objection 
subject to a condition that would prevent the commencement of development until 
a schedule of works to ensure the safe operation of the gas pipeline has been 
submitted to, and approved by, the Local Planning Authority. 

National Grid has suggested the following condition: 

"No development shall take place until a schedule of works to ensure the safe 
operation of the gas pipeline (running east to west through the applications site) 
has been submitted to, and approved by, the Local Planning Authority in 
consultation with National Grid PLC. The schedule of works shall ensure that the 
pipeline remains compliant with the requirements of IGEM/TD/1 (or any 
replacement guidance in force at the time) particularly with respect to those 
clauses relating to road crossings and depth of cover. No access road(s) that are 
proposed to cross the gas pipeline shall be constructed until the works to ensure 
the safe operation of the pipeline approved pursuant to this condition have been 
completed to the satisfaction of the local planning authority in consultation with 
National Grid PLC". 

Health Care Contribution 

NHS England has requested a contribution of £63,125 to be invested back in 
primary care.  The one-off costs would be based on the additional infrastructure 
requirement resulting from the demand on the local surgery. It is estimated that 
the new population arising from the development would result in at least 3,600 
appointments in primary care and necessitate the equivalent of 1 extra 
consultation, equipment and associated service costs for the 1st quarter the 
patients are registered.  The applicants have agreed to this request. 

The delegated recommendation is updated to include this contribution.    

It is concluded that there would be no adverse impacts that would significantly and 
demonstrably outweigh the benefits of granting planning permission, when 
assessed against the policies of the Framework as a whole.  It is therefore 
recommended that permission be delegated to the Development Manager 
subject to additional conditions as necessary and completion of a Section 
106 Agreement to secure the following planning obligations:  

* Affordable Housing - provision of 40% of the dwellings on site shall be 
affordable.    

* Education - £295,365 towards pre-school and £1,017,974 towards primary 
education requirements. 

* Libraries - £53,900. 

* Off-site sports provision (playing pitches and changing facilities) - 
£339,246. 

* Contributions towards upgrading existing LEAP at the Nightingale Way 
play area. 
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* Off-site contribution of £92,880 towards sports facilities at Tewkesbury 
School Sports Centre and £11,945 towards astroturf).  

* Community - a contribution of £330,000 towards an extension to the 
Wheatpieces community building. 

* Health Contribution - £63,125. 

* A contribution of £20,075 (£73 per dwelling) towards recycling and 1 dog 
bin per 45 houses at £350 per bin and 1 sign per 10 houses at £50 per sign. 

302 13 16/00638/FUL  

208A Cheltenham Road East, Churchdown 

Amended Condition 3 to read: 

The rooflights which serve an en-suite bathroom within the north elevation and 
bathroom within the south elevation as shown on Drawing No. 001 Rev E received 
on 5 July 2016 shall be fitted with obscure glazing and non-opening unless the 
opening is restricted and retained thereafter. 

307 14 16/00441/FUL  

Clovelly, Belmont Avenue, Hucclecote 

Condition 8 is amended to include the amended site location / red line plan as 
follows: 

The development hereby permitted shall be carried out in accordance with the 
following drawings/documents: 

Drawing No.   Drawing Name     Received  

                                   Site Location Plan                                    12/09/16 

4386 Rev A  Proposed elevations and floor plans  22/07/16 

4386/2 Rev A  Proposed site layout and levels  22/07/16 

4386/1   Proposed and existing street scenes  22/07/16 

Reason:  In order to define the permission and to ensure satisfactory development 
of the site 
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TEWKESBURY BOROUGH COUNCIL 

 

Report to: Planning Committee 

Date of Meeting: Tuesday 25 October 2016 

Subject: Current Appeals and Appeal Decisions Update 

Report of: Paul Skelton, Development Manager 

Corporate Lead: Rachel North, Deputy Chief Executive 

Lead Member: Cllr D M M Davies 

Number of Appendices: 1 

 
 

Executive Summary: 

To inform Members of current Planning and Enforcement Appeals and of Communities and 
Local Government (CLG) Appeal Decisions issued September 2016. 

Recommendation: 

To CONSIDER the report 

Reasons for Recommendation: 

To inform Members of recent appeal decisions 

 
 

Resource Implications: 

None 

Legal Implications: 

None 

Risk Management Implications: 

None 

Performance Management Follow-up: 

None 

Environmental Implications:  

None 

 
 
 
 

Agenda Item 7
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1.0 INTRODUCTION/BACKGROUND 

1.1 At each Planning Committee meeting, Members are informed of current Planning and 
Enforcement Appeals and of Communities and Local Government (CLG) Appeal 
Decisions that have recently been issued. 

2.0 APPEAL DECISIONS 

2.1 The following decisions have been issued by the First Secretary of State of CLG: 

 
Application No 15/00965/OUT 

Location Land Off Nup End, Ashleworth 

Appellant Bloor Homes Western 

Development Development of up to 35 dwellings on land off Nup End, 
Ashleworth with all matters except for "access" reserved 
for future consideration. 

Officer recommendation Refuse 

Decision Type Committee 

DCLG Decision Allowed 

Reason  The Inspector concluded there are a number of economic 
benefits of the proposed development which weigh in 
favour of the development and gave them significant 
weight. In addition there would be the social benefits of 
the provision of housing, some of which is affordable, and 
given the lack of a five year supply and the recent history 
of under delivery in affordable housing in the Borough he 
gave these benefits significant weight. He concluded that 
the proposal, through use of the existing facilities in the 
village, the relative proximity of higher order facilities and 
employment facilities, and the financial contribution to 
public transport would mean that the proposal would be in 
an appropriately accessible location supporting the rural 
community.  
 
However, environmentally, the Inspector considered there 
would be a detrimental urbanising effect on the appeal 
site, but the effects of this would be localised and would 
not impinge markedly on the overall character of the 
Severn Vale. The proposal he considered would not be 
significantly or demonstrably harmful.  
 
Overall, he concluded that the benefits of the 
development outweigh the harm to the environment and 
consequently material considerations are such so as to 
outweigh the restrictive policies of the development plan 
as the proposal would represent sustainable 
development. 

Date 08.09.16 
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Application No 15/00865/FUL 

Location Berrow Farm Wickridge Street Ashleworth 

Appellant Mr Greg Chamberlayne 

Development Installation of two no. biomass boilers on a concrete pad 
and the change of use of the grain store and mill house 
for use in association with commercial wood chip drying. 

Officer recommendation Minded to Permit 

Decision Type Committee 

DCLG Decision Allowed & Costs Refused 

Reason  This application had been subject of a non-determination 
appeal – the Planning Committee, following a site visit 
had indicated to the Inspector that the application would 
have been permitted had the Council remained the 
determining authority. 
 
The Inspector agreed with the Council. He noted that any 
noise impacts must also be balanced against the benefits 
of the proposal. The fact that the majority of the noise 
generating activities from the site operations are not 
constant, and they take place during daytime hours only, 
was a material consideration. He also gave weight to the 
view that noise from agricultural operations within 
farmyards can occur on a daily basis and such operations 
are often uncontrolled. 
 
Taking the above factors into account, he considered that 
the noise impacts from the site operations can be 
adequately controlled and that the effects of the 
development on residential amenity are acceptable.  In 
terms of highway matters and the recognition that 
Wickridge Street is narrow for most of its length, the 
Inspector was not persuaded (based on the evidence 
submitted), that these movements have or would have a 
significant effect on highway safety or on the convenience 
of other highway users. The fact that the highway 
authority (Gloucestershire County Council) has no 
objection to the development, in terms of the effect of the 
development on the safety of the public, added weight to 
his findings. 

Date 07.09.2016 
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Application No 14/01245/OUT 

Location Land off Aston Fields Lane, Ashchurch, Glos 

Appellant Robert Hitchins Limited 

Development Residential development (up to 550 dwellings), potential 
site for primary school, ancillary facilities, open space and 
landscaping. (Including means of vehicular access from 
Aston Fields Lane). 

Officer recommendation Minded to Refuse 

Decision Type Committee 

DCLG Decision Dismissed and costs dismissed 

Reason  This was a non-determination appeal where the Council 
had indicated that planning permission would have been 
refused if the Council had remained the determining 
authority. The appeal was recovered by the Secretary of 
State for Communities and Local Government to make 
the decision himself following a recommendation from the 
appointed Inspector. 
 
The Secretary of State agreed with the Inspector that due 
to poor forward visibility at various points and its narrow 
width, and even with the improvements proposed by the 
appellant, Aston Fields Lane would be unsuitable to 
accommodate the level of traffic that would be generated 
by the appeal scheme. He further agreed that the effect 
on highway safety at the Aston Fields Lane/Bredon Road 
junction would be unacceptable.  
 
The Secretary of State also agreed with the Inspector that 
because the appeal site forms part of a strategic site 
intended to make a major contribution to the housing and 
employment needs of the JCS area and Tewkesbury in 
particular, development on the appeal site should not be 
considered in isolation. He agreed that there is a pressing 
and early need to produce an access strategy for the A8 
Site, and that it is vitally important that a comprehensive 
masterplan and infrastructure delivery plan is in place to 
guide this development. He further agreed that the 
putative masterplan provided by the appellant is only the 
first step and is deficient, and to proceed on this basis 
would conflict with the objectives of the emerging 
development plan and the Framework.  
 
The Secretary of State agreed with the Inspector that 
whilst the development of the appeal site would not 
prevent the development of the remainder of the A8 Site, 
what it does do is dictate the overall access strategy, and 
would result in a form of development, particularly in 
relation to access, that would prejudice the development 
of the whole of the Strategic Allocation in line with the 
objectives of JCS Policy SA1 and paragraph 58 of the 
Framework. He considered that this carried significant 
weight against the proposal.  
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He further agreed that the adverse effects the proposal 
would have on highway safety and the free flow of traffic 
on Aston Fields Land and the junction with Bredon Road 
now and in the future would be severe and the absence 
of a comprehensive Masterplan that provides for an 
access strategy and infrastructure delivery would result in 
significant unacceptable harm to and conflict with the 
objectives of the emerging JCS and the Framework as a 
whole. 

Date 12.09.2016 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Application No 15/01214/FUL 

Location Gander Lane Teddington Tewkesbury Glos GL20 8TT 

Appellant Mr G Gulwell 

Development Conversion of stable block to provide a single holiday let 
including new access. 

Officer recommendation Refuse  

Decision Type Delegated 

DCLG Decision Allowed 

Reason  The appellant submitted an amended plan to utilise the 
existing access passing to the rear of the Dutch barn 
which removed the harm that could be caused by a new 
entrance and reduced the extent of the hardstanding that 
would be visible from the public footpath. Given this 
change, the Inspector concluded that the proposed 
development would not harm the character and 
appearance of the existing building or the Cotswold Area 
of Outstanding Natural Beauty. 

Date 13.09.2016 

 

Application No 15/00764/FUL 

Location Part Parcel 2363 Butts Lane Woodmancote 

Appellant Crest Nicholson (South West) Ltd 

Development Erection of 38 no. two, three, four and five bedroom 
dwellings, open space, parking, associated works and 
new vehicular access from Butts Lane. 

Officer recommendation Refuse  

Decision Type Committee 

DCLG Decision Dismissed 

Reason  In accordance with the NPPF the Inspector gave great 
weight to the conservation of the landscape and scenic 
beauty of the AONB and concluded that by extending the 
built form of the village, the proposal would diminish and 
encroach on the pleasant and distinctly rural views when 
seen from the roads and public footpaths in the general 
vicinity. Accordingly, he considered that the proposal 
would have a detrimental effect on the character and 
appearance of the AONB, conflicting with the purpose of 
conserving and enhancing the natural beauty of the 
AONB.  The proposal would therefore conflict with NPPF 
paragraph 115. 
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The Inspector recognised that the adjacent Grade II 
Listed Building Brook Cottage is freestanding and the 
appeal site seen as rising land providing a green 
backdrop.  This setting gives the listed building a rural 
context as a wayside dwelling and contributes to its 
significance.  The introduction of a housing development 
of the scale proposed, within this context, would have a 
harmful impact on the significance of this heritage asset 
as a development within its setting.  Under NPPF 
paragraph 134 this harm should be weighed against any 
public benefits of the proposal. 
 
The Inspector considered that the proposed density at 
around 26 dph across the developable area, and the 
incursion beyond the village edge would result in a 
harmful change to the character and appearance of the 
village, in conflict with saved TBLP Policy GNL2 and 
Section 7 of the NPPF. 
 
The Inspector recognised the benefits that would arise 
from the proposal including increasing housing choice, 
including the provision of affordable housing, in a 
Borough which lacks a 5 year supply of deliverable 
housing land, and economic benefits in terms of job 
creation (direct and indirect), additional spending power 
and payment of the New Homes Bonus and Council Tax.  
He did not however consider that these would be 
sufficient to outweigh the harms, giving great weight to 
conserving the landscape and scenic beauty of the AONB 
and considerable weight to paying special regard to the 
desirability of preserving the setting of the listed building, 
as reflected in paragraphs 115 and 132 respectively of 
the NPPF.  Accordingly the appeal was dismissed. 

Date 20.09.2016 
 

3.0 ENFORCEMENT APPEAL DECISION 

3.1 None 

4.0 OTHER OPTIONS CONSIDERED 

4.1 None 

5.0 CONSULTATION  

5.1 None 

6.0 RELEVANT COUNCIL POLICIES/STRATEGIES 

6.1 None 

7.0 RELEVANT GOVERNMENT POLICIES  

7.1  None 

8.0 RESOURCE IMPLICATIONS (Human/Property) 

8.1 None 
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9.0 SUSTAINABILITY IMPLICATIONS (Social/Community Safety/Cultural/ Economic/ 
Environment) 

9.1 None 

10.0 IMPACT UPON (Value For Money/Equalities/E-Government/Human Rights/Health 
And Safety) 

10.1 None 

11.0 RELATED DECISIONS AND ANY OTHER RELEVANT FACTS  

11.1 None 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Background Papers: None 
 
Contact Officer: Marie Yates, Appeals Administrator 
 01684 272221 Marie.Yates@tewkesbury.gov.uk 
 
Appendices: Appendix 1: List of Appeals received   
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Appendix 1 
 

List of Appeals Received 

Reference Address Description 
Date Appeal 

Lodged 
Appeal 

Procedure 
Appeal 

Officer 
Statement 

Due 

16/00477/ful Harvest Home 

Evesham Road 

Greet 

Cheltenham 

Gloucestershire 

GL54 5BH 

Demolition of existing 

Pub and erection of 3 

new 5 bedroom 

dwellings 

07/09/2016 W JBD 12/10/2016 

16/00034/FUL Parcel 5762 Land 

Adjacent 

Rudgeley House 

Cold Pool Lane 

Badgeworth 

Cheltenham 

Gloucestershire 

Change of use of land 

for 2 traveller pitches, 

2 mobile homes, 2 

utility day rooms and 2 

touring caravans for 

nomadic use only 

05/10/2016 H JWH 09/11/2016 

16/00422/FUL 64 North Street 

Winchcombe 

GL54 5PS 

Demolition of existing 

garage building and 

erection of a single 

dwelling with off-road 

parking. 

06/10/2016 W LJD 10/11/2016 

 
 
 
 

Process Type 

• “HH” Indicates Householder Appeal 

• “W”  Indicates Written Reps 

• “H”  Indicates Informal Hearing 

• “ I ”  Indicates Public Inquiry 
 

23



 

Advanced Site Visits Briefing 
 
 

The following applications have been identified as ones which may be subject to a 
Committee Site Visit on the Friday prior to the Planning Committee meeting at which they 
will be considered: 
 

Reference No. Site Description of Development 

15/00749/OUT Land Adjacent Ivy 
Cottage, Innsworth Lane, 
Innsworth 

 

A mixed use development 
comprising demolition of 
existing buildings, up to 1,300 
dwellings and 8.31 hectares of 
land for employment generating 
uses comprising a 
neighbourhood centre of 
4.23ha (A1, A2, A3, A4, A5, A6, 
D1, D2, B1), office park of 
1.31ha (B1) and business park 
of 2.77ha (B1 and B8 uses), 
primary school, open space, 
landscaping, parking and 
supporting infrastructure and 
utilities, and the creation of new 
vehicular accesses from the 
A40 Gloucester Northern 
Bypass, Innsworth Lane and 
Frogfurlong Lane. 

 

Agenda Item 8

24


	Agenda
	4 Minutes
	7 Current Appeals and Appeal Decisions Update
	8 Advanced Site Visits Briefing

